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09 December 2022 
  
 

NOTICE TO RELEVANT STAKEHOLDERS 
 

Dear Sir/Ma’am: 
 
This refers to the draft regulations distributed through the World Trade Organization – Technical 
Barriers to Trade (WTO-TBT) website (www.epingalert.org) from 19 to 25 November 2022. 
 
Relative thereto, we respectfully invite stakeholders to comment on the notified draft technical 
regulation from United States: 
 

Document 
Symbol 

Notifying 
Member 

Relevant 
Dates 

Products 
Covered 

Summary 

G/TBT/N/USA
/979/Rev.1/Ad
d.1 

United 
States 

Date of 
Distribution:  
24 November 
2022 
 
Deadline for 
Comments:  
07 December 
2022  

Portable 
gasoline 
containers - 
Addendum 

The Children's Gasoline Burn 
Prevention Act (CGBPA or the 
Act) mandated, as a consumer 
product safety rule, the child-
resistance requirements for 
closures on portable gasoline 
containers published in the 
voluntary standard, ASTM 
F2517-05. ASTM F2517 was 
revised in 2015 and 2017, and 
the U.S. Consumer Product 
Safety Commission (CPSC) 
allowed those revisions to 
become mandatory pursuant to 
the Act. On 1 September 2022, 
the Commission received notice 
that ASTM F2517 has been 
revised again. In this direct final 
rule, the Commission evaluates 
the revised ASTM F2517-22e1 
standard and finds that the 
revisions carry out the purposes 
of the CGBPA. Accordingly, 
pursuant to the Act, the 2022 
revisions to the child-resistance 
requirements of ASTM F2517 
will be incorporated into the 
mandatory standard for closures 
on portable gasoline containers. 
This direct final rule updates the 
Commission's regulation to 
reflect that the requirements for 
closures on portable gasoline 
containers must meet the 
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requirements in ASTM F2517-
22e1. 

 

To access the notification form, right click the document symbol to open the hyperlink. Should 
you have any queries on this matter or request for full text of draft regulation in English, please 
do not hesitate to email us at BPS@dti.gov.ph copy bps.smd@dti.gov.ph.  
 
Thank you. 
 
Sincerely, 
 
 
 
 
FERDINAND L. MANFOSTE 
Officer-In-Charge 
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